



FROM: Victoria Márquez-Mees, MICI Director

**REFERENCE:** Request MICI-BID-AR-2018-0130 related to the "Reconquista River

Basin Environmental Sanitation Program" (AR-L1121)

**DATE:** January 30, 2018

SUBJECT: Notification of Non-Registration

Dear Mr. Amorrortu,

I hereby notify you that the administrative processing of Request MICI-BID-AR-2018-0130 is terminated in accordance with paragraph 20 (b) of the MICI Policy (MI-47-6) because, without detriment to the merits that the Request may have, it does not meet the requirements established in the MICI Policy, which MICI must observe in all cases.

In your communication you ask us to transfer the Request to the competent body. If you agree, we will transfer the Request to the appropriate operation officials for their knowledge, and so they can manage it as they deem appropriate.

The Director asks me to inform you that she is available for a telephone conversation if you would like to further discuss the MICI process.

Kind regards,